
Question on Notice 

No. 1059 

Asked on 4 September 2018 

 
 

MR B MICKELBERG ASKED MINISTER FOR POLICE AND MINISTER FOR 
CORRECTIVE SERVICES (HON M RYAN)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to crime prevention— 
Will the Minister advise what State Government support is available to local councils, 
financial or otherwise, to improve lighting in dimly lit pedestrian corridors in order to 
improve safety? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
The Queensland Police Service (QPS) considers environmental design, including lighting, 
to be an important element of crime prevention, however I am advised by the QPS that it 
is primarily the responsibility of local council. 
 
The Honourable Stirling Hinchliffe MP, Minister for Local Government, Minister for Racing 
and Minister for Multicultural Affairs, is better placed to answer the question. 


